
Baptism 
Parents are to be registered and attend preparation class. 

(By appointment - Call DRE at 638-2651) 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturdays from 4:30 - 5:15 p.m. or by appointment. 

 
Marriage 

Arrangements should be made six months in advance.   
 

Funerals  
Family or funeral homes should contact the Church office to 
set up dates and times for funerals. The Church Office will 

work with the family and the funeral home.  

Adoration of Blessed Sacrament 
Tuesday from 9 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. in chapel. 

 

Rosary 
Monday - Saturday at 7:50 a.m. & after Mass. 

Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. 
 

Creed Classes (PreK-8th Grades) - Sundays  9:00 - 10:15am. 
Children’s Liturgy (thru 2nd Grade) - Sundays during 10:30am Mass 

CIA Youth Group (9th-12th Grades) - Sundays at 11:30a.m. 
RCIA - Sundays at 9:00am, September thru April 

 
The Grotto Religious Goods Shop 

Open after weekend Masses. Call the office during the week. 

Reverend Monsignor Christopher J. Schreck, Pastor 
 

Reverend Cornelius Anene, Parochial Vicar 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekdays: Monday - Saturday at 8:15 a.m. and Tuesday at 6:00 p.m. 

Saturday Vigil at 5:30 p.m. and Sunday at 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 

Permanent Deacon 
   Dcn. Trey Hayden - 443-604-4349 
 

Parish Administrator 
   Stacey Bristol -  912-638-2647 
 

Director of Religious Education 
   Nancy Power - 912-638-2651 
 

Director of Music 
   Kate Hamer  - 912-634-5040 
 

Parish Engineer 
   Jim Spaeder - 912-399-7145 

 

Parish Council 
   Burt Davitte - 912-269-0756 
 

 

Finance Committee 
   Dan Hannon - 710-410-1697 
 

Sacristan 
   Jo Orr - 706-238-2609 
 

Grotto Religious Goods 
   Laura Nies - 912-638-1991 

Adoration  
    Maureen Bowen - 912-222-6775 
 

Adult Ed Bible Study 
   Tom McIntyre - 279-0526, 996-8752 
 

Altar Servers  
   Mike Cherne - 912-223-9048 
   Doug Klilnowski - 407-319-9280 
   Ryan Shanahan - 401-585-8140 
 

Bloomers 
   Therese Raimondo - 912-230-7313 
 

Coffee and Doughnuts 
   RaeAnn Allen - 404-791-1043 
 

Council of Catholic Women 
 Jan Mansfield - 912-266-3417 
 

Divine Mercy  
First Saturday Devotion 
    Norma McIntyre - 912-279-0526 
 

Knights of Columbus 
     Tony Rosa - 732-996-0257 

Manna House 
   Kevin & Joyce Callahan- 770-653-9509 
 

Martial Arts Ministry - Kenpo 
   Jim Keane - 912-638-0763 
 
Primetimers  
   Wayne Ciano - 914-419-6535 
 
Monday Morning Marthas 
    Janice Capano - 770-500-5468 
 
Outreach Ministries 
   Bill Horn - 912-638-4538 
 
St. Vincent de Paul Society 
  Store - 912-262-6027 
   
Tuesday Women’s Discussion 
    Valerie Kehoe - 912-996-0723 
 

Twin Parish & Helping Hugs, Inc.  
   Evy Marshall - 404-895-8831 
 

Ushers 
     Ron Casler - 912-434-9635 

St. William 
Catholic Church 

 

2300 Frederica Road 
St. Simons Island, Georgia 31522 

Office: 912-638-2647 
Mon - Fri 8:30am-12:30pm or by appt. 

Education Office: 638-2651 
Fax: 638-7577 

 

stwilliamschurch@comcast.net 
www.stwill.net 

Prayerline: 638-4287 

Parish Mission Statement 



BULLETIN PRAYER LIST 
Help us keep our above prayer list current.     
You may add a name to the list by calling  

the church office at 638-2647 or e-mailing us at 
stwilliamschurch@comcast.net. 

*Names listed in bold are new to the prayer list.
These names stay on the prayer list for one month 

unless otherwise requested. 

TELEPHONE & EMAIL PRAYER LINE 
St. William Prayer Line is a group of people who 
pray daily for the intentions received from voice 

mails left at 912-638-4287 or by email at 
stwilliamsprayerline@gmail.com. 

MASS INTENTIONS 
Liturgy of the Hours Week III 

SAT., JUNE 22 8:15AM +SUSAN ALEM 

5:30PM +BRYCE WILLIAMSON 

SUN., JUNE 23 8:00AM  PARISHIONERS 

10:30AM  +ERIKA HAMMONDS 

MON., JUNE 24 8:15AM +DREW MULDERIG 

TUES., JUNE 25 8:15AM +KAY WELCH 

6:00PM +MARY LOUISE  KINGSBERY 

WED., JUNE 26 8:15AM +BARBARA HERNANDEZ 

THURS., JUNE 27 8:15AM +NICHOLAS BRADIGAN

FRI., JUNE 28  8:15AM +DR. WILLIAM F. BEEGLE

SAT., JUNE 29 8:15AM +CARDINAL WILLIAM BAUM 

5:30PM PARISHIONERS 

SUN., JUNE 30 8:00AM  +KATRINA & MIRIAM HAMER 

10:30AM  +BRENDA O’BRIEN 

Beverly Allen, Mary Katherine 
Arens, Mike Benson, Joan Boor-
man, Trent C., Dr. Cesar Cabanas, 
Fr. Jack Davis, Barbara DeRatto, 
Mary Eckerd, Freya Fendig, Sean 
Flaherty, Milann G., Rebecca Gay-

lor, Louise Grady, John Grimsley, Norma Hart-
nett, Nova Henshke, Fr. Jim Holloway, Cheryl & 
Larry Hutchinson, Gordon Lee Jackson, III, Doc 
Jones, Veronica Joseph, Michael Kane, Mark 
Kelso, Jacob Kitchen, Timothy Kite, Ben 
Koreski, Kathleen Koreski, David Landrum, Carlotta 
Martz, Caroline Masons, David Mathieu, Mary 
McCaughey, Nancy Moore, Beth Moseley, Jean-nie 
Murdock, Nina & Ralph Murphy, Paul Myrick, Kathy 
Oechsle, Fran Owen, Joyce Owsley, Mike Owsley, 
Richard Panizza, Patricia Reilly, Turner Ellis 
Richmond, Faye Ruehling, Pam Sapp, Matt 
Schneider, Msgr. Christopher Schreck, Richard 
Sedlacek, Peggy Starr, Elizabeth Van Tilborg, Jarrod 
Tralie, Denise Ward, Janet Wineman, the priests 
serv-ing St. William and our twin parish St. Joseph in 
Haiti, and our service men & women. 

STEWARDSHIP 

JUNE 16, 2024 - $15,982.82 
(JUNE 18, 2023 - $28,555.55) 

 PARISHIONER ENVELOPES/CHECKS - 173 

Do you really trust God? 
Is God your first choice or last resort? 

Is your faith something you just do on Sunday or do you live the Gospel mes-
sage every day of the week?  Many of us know about God. 

How many of us have a personal relationship with Him? 
Start now, open your heart to receive our Lord.  Talk and listen to Him every day. 

Move your discipleship from head knowledge to heart knowledge.  

We are in need of ushers for 
the 5:30pm Saturday Mass 
and the 10:30am Sunday 
Mass.  Please contact the 
office if you can help, 638-

2647, or stwilliamschurch@comcast.net. 

Dear Parishioners, 
I am deeply grateful for the warm welcome I have al-

ready received from the St. William's community.  I eagerly 
anticipate beginning my assignment in a few weeks and be-
coming a part of this vibrant parish family. My name is Fr. 
Emmanuel Antwi, originally from Ghana. 

In July 2016, I embarked on my theological studies at St. 
Vincent de Paul Regional Seminary in Boynton Beach, FL.  
After completing my formation and studies, I was ordained at the Cathedral 
Basilica of St. John the Baptist in Savannah on June 5, 2021. Following my or-
dination, I was assigned to St. Joseph Catholic Church in Macon, where I have 
had the privilege of serving as the parochial vicar for the past three years. 

My heart is filled with joy as I anticipate the continuation of my priestly 
ministry at St. William Catholic Church. I am eager to join you all as your 
parochial vicar, as we stand together as witnesses to the Good News of 
Christ.   I will be in residence at St. Francis Xavier in Brunswick. 

May the blessings of God be upon each and every one of you. 
Fr. Emmanuel. 

RECTORY RENOVATION 
In early July 2024, a construction/remodel of our Rectory will 
begin.  Design plans have been drawn by Ussery-Rule Archi-
tects. The plans include a private  bedroom, bathroom, living 
room and kitchen for the Pastor, two separate suites with sit-

ting areas and kitchenettes for retired priests, and two mini-suites for additional 
priests and/or guests rooms for visiting priests. The current spaces of common sit-
ting area, kitchen and dining room will remain and be refreshed.   

WE COULD  USE YOUR HELP PREPARING FOR THE CONSTRUCTION 

On Monday, JULY 1ST, at 9am, the Knights of Columbus Council of St. William 
will be assisting our parish engineer, Jim Spaeder, with moving furniture, etc., 
from the Rectory to a location in the Parish Hall.  Any help from parishioners on 
that day will be greatly appreciated.  For further information contact Jim at 912-
399-7145 or Ken Amiano, the KofC rep, at 912-230-7288.  

BABY BOTTLES - If you haven’t already returned 
the Skylark Baby Bottles, please do so at your earli-
est convenience.  You may also give online at hel-
loskylark.com/give or via Venmo @skylarkclinic.  

Please join us for a reception 
in the parish hall  

on Sunday, June 30, 
after the 10:30am Mass 
to thank Fr. Cornelius for 

being here at St. William with us. 

Next week we will take up the PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION 
to support the Universal Church and the work of the Holy See, 
including helping Pope Francis to carry out his charitable works. 
These works benefit our brothers and sisters on the margins of 
society, including victims of war, oppression, and disasters. 
Please be generous. For more information, visit 
www.obolodisanpietro.va/en.html. 

helloskylark.com/give
helloskylark.com/give
http://www.obolodisanpietro.va/en.html


 

Our readings today remind us that God always has our best inter-
ests in mind.  No matter what is going on in our lives, God is with us.   

In our Gospel today, Jesus and His disciples are traveling in 
a boat when heavy winds and violent waves begin to overwhelm 
the boat. Jesus was there sleeping in the boat in the midst of this 
horrific storm.  The disciples woke Jesus and questioned Him, 
“Teacher, do you not care that we are perishing?” Jesus calms 
the wind and the waves, and then asks them in return, “Why are 
you terrified? Do you not yet have faith?” 

Think back to a time that you endured great suffering, a hard 
trial or felt overwhelmed with life. How did you respond?  In mo-
ments of trial, we often live our days in a panic. We see the water 
coming into our boat and we do all that we can in our power to 
stay afloat. We are frantic, so we fail to stop and recognize that 
our Savior is in the same boat with us. Although it might feel like 
He is sleeping and His presence is lacking, He is right there suf-
fering with us.   

God won’t allow anything that we cannot 
handle. In a moment of suffering, we might 
feel trapped. Yet, He sees the moment of 
peace and still waters. During our trials, 
cling to Jesus. Know that there is an end, 
and whether we see the end in this life or 
the next, God allows it all for our salvation.  

Today, let us thank God for His pres-
ence in our lives, and ask for the eyes of 
faith to see that He is right here with us al-
ways.   

Stewardship Reflections by 
Catholic Stewardship Consultants 

STEWARDSHIP MOMENT PARISH ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekdays: Monday - Saturday - 8:15 am, Tuesday - 6pm 

Benediction & Mass on Tuesdays beginning at 5:45pm 
Saturday Vigil at 5:30 pm & Sunday at 8 am & 10:30 am 

Adoration - Tuesdays - 9am-6pm 

SUN., JUNE 23  Coffee & Doughnuts after Masses 
MON., JUNE 24 6pm - Kenpo 
TUES., JUNE 25 11am - Yoga in Room 7 

1pm - Rosary for Peace 
5:45pm - Benediction 

WED., JUNE 26 
THURS., JUNE 27 11:30am - Chair Yoga 

6pm - Kenpo 
FRI., JUNE 28 3pm - Hour of Great Mercy 
SAT., JUNE 29 10am - Kenpo 

4:30pm - Reconciliation 
SUN., JUNE 30 PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION 

Coffee & Doughnuts after Masses 
11:30am - Reception for Fr. Cornelius 

YOUTH MINISTER - St. William is seeking a 
youth minister for its middle and high school youth 
program.  The ideal candidate for this position will 
be an energetic, practicing Catholic in good 
standing;  someone excited to undertake the chal-

lenge of organizing, coordinating, and assisting in the sacramental, 
social, and catechetical activities of middle and high school youth to 
help foster a firm spiritual foundation of Catholic faith as they enter 
adulthood.  Applicable experience is preferred but not required.  VIR-
TUS training and criminal background check are required for hiring. 
To apply, send cover letter, resume and references to:  PowerNan-
cy@comcast.net.  View Job Description   

12TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - JUNE 23, 2024 

ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL As of the last 
report, 21.58% of our parishioners, 178 out of 

825 families, have made a pledge to the Annual 
Catholic Appeal 2024.  We thank all who have 
pledged and/or contributed.  Our parish target 
is $82,636.  Please help us reach our wish to 
have 100% participation.  If you haven't yet 

made your pledge to the Annual Catholic 
Appeal, there are envelopes in the church pews 

NURSERY MINISTRY - Our nursery is in 
need of volunteers.  Our beloved Liza will be 
leaving us this fall, so we would like to start 
now to build a team of several volunteers, 2-
3 adults (over 18) and 3-4 teens (14-16) to 
staff our nursery. The nursery is open for 
Sunday 8am and 10:30am Masses.   Please 
contact the office if you are interested in volunteering at 912-
638-2647 or email stwilliamschurch@comcast.net. 

ALTAR FLOWERS - The sign-up sheet for altar flow-
ers is on a stand in the narthex.  There are several 
openings available.  Please sign-up if you would like to 
dedicate the Altar Flowers “in honor of”  
or “in memory of” your loved ones.     

CHURCH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED 

Friday, June 28th 
- and -

Thursday & Friday 
July 4th & 5th 

SVdP FOOD PANTRY NEEDS the following to 
help stock their shelves:  Canned chicken, tuna, 
black beans, jelly, peanut butter, chicken/bone 
broth and cereal.  Please drop the items in the 
bin in the narthex labeled St. Vincent de Paul. 

LIVE STREAMING—We have resumed 
limited livestreaming after resolving a 
number of issues. We hope to live-
stream the Saturday 5:30pm Vigil Mass 

each week through Labor Day.  Recordings are available to 
watch anytime after the Mass is live streamed.  We thank 
Will Bristol for taking on this ministry. If  anyone else is inter-
ested in helping, please let the office know. You will be given 
individual training.  To view Mass online click here. 

TWIN PARISH NEWS - What’s happening in 
Côte-de-Fer? Do you know what impact your 
donations are making in our twin parish, 
St .Joseph?  If you receive our monthly news-

letter, you will know the answer to those questions. You will 
know of the achievements made possible by your donations 
and you will be kept abreast of the great works that lie ahead. 
You will also know how very grateful we are for your support. 
Please check that you are getting our digital newsletter in your 
Inbox.  To receive it or to let us know your thoughts please get 
in touch with Mary Lynch at marylynch45@gmail.com. 

Did you know you can make donations to our 
parish online through Our Sunday Visitor-

OSV, as a one-time gift, or on a recurring basis just like your 
monthly bills?   Use this link, or go through the ‘Online Giving’ 
tab or yellow ‘Donations’ button at www.stwill.net.  For those 
of you who have discontinued receiving envelopes and are 
contributing online, please be aware of the additional collec-
tions for the month of June:  Peter's Pence, June 30, and 
Capital Improvements - Rectory Renovation. Thank you. 

https://www.catholicsteward.com/blog/
https://1drv.ms/w/s!ApXOG-3d7CqWxhguRQ2lvF8fTzmP?e=wiv60D
https://stwill.net/live-streaming/
mailto:marylynch45@gmail.com
https://www.osvhub.com/stwill/giving/funds
http://www.stwill.net


Be a sign of

mercy.mercy.

Peter’s Pence Collection | Office of National Collections | www.usccb.org/nationalcollections
3211 Fourth Street NE | Washington, DC 20017-1194 | (202) 541-3346 | Fax (202) 541-3460 
Copyright © 2023, United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, Washington, DC. All rights reserved. Photo: © Antoine Mekary.

Turkey and Syria are situated in a region that 
experiences frequent, major earthquakes. In early 
February 2023, central Turkey’s most powerful 

earthquake since 1939 struck with a magnitude of 7.8. 
More than 10,000 aftershocks continued for weeks 
afterward, including a powerful magnitude 6.4 aftershock 
that struck the biblical city of Antioch, known as Antakya. 
More than 50,000 people in Turkey and neighboring Syria 
were killed by the initial earthquake, followed by more 
deaths and the destruction of structures damaged by the 
first earthquake. UN officials estimated that more than 1.5 
million people were left homeless in what is believed to be 
the largest natural disaster in Turkey’s history.

In a mid-February meeting with Turkey’s new ambassador 
to the Holy See, Pope Francis asked what sort of aid 
Turkey most needed. Within 24 hours, Cardinal Konrad 
Krajewski, the papal almoner and prefect of the Vatican’s 
Dicastery for the Service of Charity, organized a shipment 
of canned food, diapers, thermal garments, and other 
necessities, to be sent from Rome to a warehouse in 
Turkey for distribution to those in need. At the same 
time, economic aid to Syrian victims was entrusted to the 
apostolic nunciature in Syria. In addition to this material 
relief, the Vatican’s prefect for the Dicastery for the Eastern 
Churches, Archbishop Claudio Gugerotti, visited Syria 
and Turkey to provide a ministry of presence to victims.

The Holy Father’s charitable outreach to victims of 
war, migrants and refugees, the poor, and those affected 
by illness and natural disasters is supported by your 
contributions to the Peter’s Pence Collection. When you 

participate in the collection, you join Catholics across 
the globe in supporting the pope’s mission of mercy as 
well as the Holy See dicasteries that assist his ministry.

For more information on Peter’s Pence, please visit the 
Vatican’s Peter’s Pence website: www.obolodisanpietro.va/
en/cos-e-l-obolo.html (English) or www.obolodisanpietro.va/
es/cos-e-l-obolo.html (español).

A Tradition of Support for the Holy Father
Support for such papal efforts is rooted in the scriptural 
message exhorting us to take care of the poor, and 
it expresses unity with the Holy Father in two ways: 
through the ongoing activities of the Holy See and 
through the charitable works of the Holy Father on 
behalf of those most in need.

80200424

How You Can Help
PRAY
Pray for the Holy Father, for those he serves in compas-
sion, and for the ongoing activities of the Holy See, all 
of which benefit from the Peter’s Pence Collection.

SHARE
Share this bulletin insert with anyone who might 
be interested.

GIVE
Give generously to this collection as a sign of mercy to 
those who suffer around the globe and of your support 
for the ongoing work of the Holy See. By doing so, you 
help build up the Church so that it can minister to all 
for generations to come.

support the works of the  
holy father through the 

Peter’s Pence  
Collection



Spiritual Director: Fr. Jay Harrington, O.P.

P i l g r i m a g e  t o

POLAND, PRAGUE,
AUSTRIA & BUDAPEST

Learn More & Book Now:
www.206tours.com/tour172

Contact:
series@206tours.com
(800) 206-8687

All prices based on double occupancy. Pricing available from any airport: www.206tours.com/airports
$6,363 per person from Atlanta, GA (ATL)

April 28 - May 14, 2025April 28 - May 14, 2025

Warsaw, Poland

Warsaw, Swinice Warckie, Niepokalanow, Czestochowa, Wadowice, Krakow, Auschwitz,
Lagiewniki (Divine Mercy) , Prague, Altotting, Salzburg, Mariazell, Vienna, & Budapest



 SCOUT TROOP 
248 

Car Wash 
at St. William 

 
Saturday, June 22, 2024, 9am to 1pm 

 
The Scouts will be in the small parking lot in 
front of the parish hall, by the porte cochère, 

please come out and support the Scouts.   






